
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
November 9, 2022 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved as read. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as read by Andrea Morrison. She noted proceeds from 
our insurance company in the amount of $73,120.24 for the new roof. 
 
Committee/Department Reports: 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported a 96 average for October. 
 
Music: The Christmas musical will be presented Sunday night, Dec. 4th, with 18 participating 
in the choir. The choir will sing on Nov. 20th and a meal will be held after church that 
Sunday morning. 
 
Trustees: Nothing to report. 
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus to ready for use. 
 
Security: Sam Graham reported the team is monitoring three entrances with the move to the 
Fellowship Hall during renovation. They are planning a Christmas party at Wanda’s Barn on 
December 2, 2022. They are appreciative of all the support from the church.  
 
Children’s Ministry: Tiffany Benningfield reported she and Josh Veatch are researching 
curriculum to use and plan to start in January. 
 



Deacons: Larry Bright reported six deacons and the pastor were present for the Nov 2 
meeting. They have one recommendation.  
 
Renovation: Don Veatch reported the focus is on the sanctuary right now with the wiring for 
video and audio being installed, along with new pew upholstery. Our roofer, Terry Gootee, 
has made a generous $6,000 donation. With his donation, and the insurance payment, the 
church cost for roof replacement on the church, fellowship hall, and parsonage was 
approximately $3,900.  
 
Personnel: No report. 
 
Youth: Cameron Edwards meets with the group during Sunday School and on Sunday 
nights. 
 
W.M.U.: The Lottie Moon emphasis is “Reaching the Nations Together.” Our goal is $3,500.  
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business:  
Larry Bright, representing the deacons, made a recommendation that the following serve on 
the Stewardship Committee:  
Jim Sabo, Jr., Betty Witham, Nick Wilson, Tiffany Underwood, Stephen Carney.  
Don Veatch made a motion to accept the recommendation. Second by Sam Graham. Motion 
carried.  
 
Mark Carney made a motion we accept Georgietta Johnson as a member by letter from 
Lebanon Baptist Church. Second by Mark Speer. Motion carried.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion we accept Hayden Johnson as a member by letter from Central 
Baptist Church. Second by Larry Bright. Motion carried.  
 
Don Veatch made a motion we accept Garrett Yates as a member by baptism. Second by 
Sam Graham. Motion carried.  
 
Mark Speer made a motion to transfer the letter of Lequita Barnett to Campbellsville Baptist 
Church. Second by Larry Bright. Motion carried.  
 
Becky Short reported back with information and prices on signage for our three cemeteries. 
The Cemetery Committee was given permission to follow up with the purchase with an 
estimated cost of $137.14 for 1 small sign, 35” x 24”, two larger signs measuring 44” x 30” 
at a cost of $197.84 each, posts at $20 each (6 needed) and installation cost of $150 for a 



total package of an estimated $800. Josh Veatch made a motion for Becky Short and the 
Cemetery Committee to work on the project. Second by Sam Graham. Motion carried. 
 
Mark Carney assumed the position of moderator. 
 
Bro. Billy Compton, representing the Benevolence Committee, reported on a special need of 
community member, Michelle Davis. She recently lost her home to a fire, and she and her 
daughter are in need of a 30-gallon water heater and carbon monoxide detector. Faye Porter 
made a motion we purchase the needed items at an approximate cost of $400. Second by 
Shirley Farmer. Motion carried.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion we adjourn. Second by Mark Speer. Motion carried.  


